
Dear Parents,

2025 Fundraising

All fundraising will be going towards upgrading our playgrounds. We have successfully completed

our Ninja Playground. We are in the process of putting together a plan for our other school

playgrounds that we will share with our community as soon as we can.

School Council

Congratulations and thankyou to our school councillors for 2025:

School Council President: Jaclyn Bell

Vice President: Kath Bradshaw

Amy Steer

Kate Coghlan

Bec White

Ellen Sheils

Alan Arthur

Michael Donovan

Angela Grumley

Suzy Turton

Jo Pickles

Ian Wright

A big thank you to our retiring School Councillors Travis Kreeck, Tom Robinson, Josie Logan and

Amelia Perkins. Your contribution to our school council is greatly appreciated.

Parents Association

I am pleased to announce that Chenara Newbegin has been voted in as the new Parents

Association President and will be well supported by Sinead Besim-Dixon as Vice President. Our

Treasurer is Kaye-Maree Johnson and Secretary Ebony Woolstencroft. Thanks to all those who



have put their hand up to help out on Parents Association. This group is integral to the fundraising

of our school.

Fete

We have our annual school fete on tonight, and we have great weather and a range of activities for

our guest to participate in. Look forward to seeing you there tonight from 4pm to 6pm! We also

have our Parents Association selling second-hand GSPS uniforms should you wish to grab a

bargain!

Harmony Day activities

Mrs Pugh has been busy preparing for Harmony Day. This will be on Friday (tomorrow) and is an

out of uniform day with all students encouraged to wear orange. We have many different cultures

across our school, and we believe we are really inclusive. Harmony Day is a day of celebrating

diversity and culture.

Parent Student Teacher Interviews - no formal school Friday 4th April

Next week we are holding our Parent Student Teacher Interviews after school on Monday and

Tuesday. We then continue these on Friday our last day of the term. There will be no formal school

for students on Friday 4th April. Students are encouraged to attend these interviews with their

parents to find out how they have settled into school.

Last School Assembly

Tomorrow is our final assembly for Term 1. We highly recommend that you attend. Assembly will

commence at 2:30pm in our Bartlett Centre (school stadium).

2026 Foundation Students

If you have a child who is ready to start school next year and haven't received a letter from the

school to confirm your child's 2026 enrolment, please call the school office on 5821 1944.

Easter

Please take the opportunity to enjoy a well-earned rest this coming Easter and enjoy time with

family and friends. I look forward to catching up with everyone after the holidays when we return to

school on Monday 15th April.

Take Care,

Mrs Grumley

MARCH

Thursday 27th

- GSPS Fete

Friday 28th

- Harmony Day

- Last school assembly 2:30pm



Monday 31st

- Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews 3:30pm-4:30pm

APRIL

Tuesday 1st

- Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews 3:30pm-4:30pm

Thursday 3rd

- Last day of Term 1, school finishes at 3:15pm

Friday 4th

-Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews - NO FORMAL SCHOOL

On Friday 21st March, we are celebrating World Down Syndrome

Day. Some of the teachers and students wore odd socks to remind

us of the importance of inclusion, kindness, and seeing the

incredible abilities of every individual.

At GSPS, we believe that everyone belongs, and that diversity

makes our community stronger. Let’s continue to advocate for a

world where everyone is valued, included, and celebrated for who

they are!

It has come to our attention that we had forgotten to place a few EQ photos in our previous

newsletters. We apologise for any inconvenience caused.























GSPS School Tours for 2026 Foundation Students

We are currently taking bookings for NEW FAMILIES only for Foundation Students that are

commencing in 2026.

To book a school tour, please call the office on 58 211 944.



Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)

Submitting an application

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) system is open for schools to enter applications

from 29 January 2024. Parents/carers wishing to apply for CSEF payments for 2024 must submit

their application form to the relevant school before 28 June 2024.

However, a parent/carer will only be required to submit an application form to the school in the

following circumstances:

the parent/carer is applying for the CSEF payment for the first time – i.e. an application form

was not lodged with the school in the previous year, or

circumstances have changed – for example, there has been a change in the care arrangement

of the student, a change of name or CRN, or a new sibling has started at the school and the

parent/carer wishes to apply for the CSEF payment for the new sibling also.

Where a parent/carer is not required to submit a new application, schools can rollover/copy the

previous year’s application on the CSEF system to the current school year.

Application forms

Schools are able to accept and process applications up until 28 June.

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund application form 2025 (DOCX)

Applications are also available at our school office.

https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879


If there's shared custody

The CSEF system only allows one application per student. Where there are parents/carers in

shared custody situations (who both hold a concession card) the parent/carer who submits the

eligible card first will be the parent/carer who is to receive the payment.



































Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.

Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School

Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also

follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps

Email: guthrie.street.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au

Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au

Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944

Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps

Twitter: @guthriestps
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